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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Albans Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: 13 February 2013

Present:  Denis Norton (DN), Judith Pottinger (JP), Tony Page (TP), Connie Page (CP),

Janet Balcomb (JR), Stephanie Leitch (SL), Nicholas Roberts (NR), Sonia Singham (SS), Marion Robertson (MR) for part of the meeting

Apologies:  Christine Cookson, Marian Rich
1
Kingston CCG and the Patient Forum 

Four members of the Group had attended the Forum in the Guildhall on 22 January; the forum had been open to members of the public and members of PPGs and it was well attended.

Members of PPGs had been invited to a pre-meeting at 6pm when six PPGs were represented (of a potential 28).  It was agreed that networking meetings would be of immense value. The representatives were each asked for their willingness to share e-mail addresses and this was met with agreement by those attending.

The Forum agenda was tighter than before and five discussion groups were organised. The time given to reporting back was insufficient for more than bullet points.  However, this could have been due, in part, to lack of preparation and participants’ reluctance to give summarising reports.  Each group included representatives of KCCG and members of the management staff at the PCT/KCCG.

A further PPG networking meeting is arranged for 6pm on Monday 8 April in the Guildhall.  The next Patient Forum is booked for 7pm on Tuesday 23 April in the Guildhall Council Chambers.  The Patient Forum events were advertised in certain local papers

The purpose and usefulness of PPGs was still unclear; the issues of support from GP practices and funding from the KCCG remained questions for the future.  Clearly there needed to be more publicity and awareness in the community of the establishment of PPGs and the imminent changes taking place in the NHS and this would be taken up with Alison McMilan.

The PPG was pleased to learn from the practice manager that Dr Ruth Chapman would be attending PPG meetings in the future.  This should enable frank and open discussion about how the Practice saw the purpose of the PPG etc.

2
Failed appointments 

Following unfortunate correspondence from Kingston Hospital with a member of the Group who had been recorded as not turning up for an outpatient appointment (that had never been made) a Group member had enquired whether this was an issue with the practice. 

It had been learned that failed appointments impacted on patients seeking early appointments and it had been suggested that numerical details were posted in the waiting room to cause awareness of the issue. The GP practice has a system that warned patients who persistently missed appointments
As to failed hospital appointments information had been received that there was a problem at Kingston Hospital and that on-going discussions were taking place between the Primary Care Trust/KCCG and the Hospital.

3 Patient Survey 2013
The revised patient survey had been forwarded to the surgery and circulated to the members of the Group.  MR reported that the survey had yet to be copied and made available to patients at reception.  There was some discussion about how other GP practices’ invited patients to participate in surveys.  

4 Buddy System

This issue would be revisited at the March meeting.  

5 PPG display and Suggestion Box

Copies of two completed forms had been received by the Group. The PPG was delighted to note that comments included praise of the service in the practice.  The issue of the entrance door to the building had been raised with the suggestion that a press button access to the inner door would assist those less able to cope with two. 

6
Communication with non-online patients

Those present regretted the resignation from a member of the virtual PPG.  It had been hoped that the PPG would grow via a core Group who were able to meet regularly and those who would be keen to participate by e-mail.  It was vital to attract more members through virtual networking so that their comments and observations could be included in the monthly meeting agenda. 

To maintain a successful communication between the PPG and members who did not have computer access it was agreed to place copies of the PPG minutes in a container on the desk inside the main door.

7        PPG Chair

          Has he had held the Chair for 12 months DN raised the matter of it being rotated as he had considered that a change might be beneficial  to the Group. There was unanimous gratitude expressed for the chairman’s leadership and it was hoped he would continue with the full support of the Group. DN thanked the Group and advised that he would consider the matter further.

8
Accommodation issue 

At the conclusion of the meeting the Group was abruptly informed that the surgery had reopened. It was noted, with regret, that this was the second occasion when the Group, who were already tidying up the meeting area, had been advised in this way.

9
Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 13 March in the waiting room, St Albans Surgery

